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Friday 21 june, 2019 
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Kia ora Parents & Caregivers, 

Congratulations to all those Year 5/6 students who performed at the 
Talent Quest finals last week.  It was a wonderful night of celebrating 
a large range of talents across a number of categories. 

On the last day of term we have our Student-Parent-Teacher 
Conferences.  Families have been sent an email today to book these 
conference meetings.  If you have trouble with this, please call the 
school office.  Classes are closed for instruction on this day, so 
primary students only come to school with parents for the conference.  

Last week we held a new parents dinner to welcome new families to 
BC Primary.  It was wonderful to spend time meeting together - thanks 
to all those who were able to be there. 

Kind regards, 

Marcus Norrish  
Head of Primary 

Our Vision 
To be a Christian learning 

community of excellence where 
lives are transformed.

@BCPrimary

TERM 2  
key dates

Market Day 
Tuesday 25th June 
1:30pm till 2:45pm 

BOP Cross Country 
Tuesday 25th June 

Reports Emailed Home 
Friday 28th June 

Student-Parent-Teacher 
CONFERENCES 

Wednesday 3rd July 
Note:  The Primary 

School will be closed for 
instruction on this day 

Thursday 4th & 5th July 
Staff Only Days 

First Day of Term 3 
Monday 22nd July

Category Winner

Variety Fuse Group

Drama Ava Gaddum & Kiani Mear-Poona

Instrumental Sebin Park

Vocal Grace Kennedy

Dance Solo Indiana Wright

Dance Group Maeve Pacey & Chloe Buck

Audience Appeal E2 Class Item

Judges Choice Reuben Bishop

Highly Commended Nyah Phelps

Highly Commended Dulcie CopelandO
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WBOP Cross Country 
The WBOP Cross Country Championships were 
held this week at Waipuna Park. BC had 16 
children competing in the Year 4 - 6 event.  

Isla Rogers came first in the Year 5 Girls event. 
This is an outstanding achievement in a strong 
field of young runners. Shima Fletcher and Bryn 
Nash also achieved second and third place 
respectively in the Year 6 Boys race which is also 
a significant achievement. Jasmine Griffiths, 
Emma Fletcher, and Dulcie Copeland also placed 
in the top 10 for the Year 6 girls race.  

We would also like to congratulate Madison Berg, 
Charlie Calderwood, Joshua Kidd, Jasper 
Peacocke, Bonnie Pendergast, Caila Venter, 
Micke Venter and Kyle Walters who put a great 
effort into the race and placed in the top 30. 

Around the school

Your sporting stories 
We have Hockey, Netball, Football, Gymnastics, 
Basketball and Badminton being offered this 
winter. We would love to hear about your 
awesome sporting stories of courageous play, 
teamwork and of course victories. Please send 
them to jane.wilson@beth.school.nz

Mini-Ball world cup 
Our Year 5/6 mini ball 🏀  team had a fantastic 
day playing the Mini-ball World Cup at ASB 
Stadium. There was such a feeling of teamwork, 
enthusiasm and passion for the game - with 
plenty of skill on show too. Can you guess which 
country BC are this year!  A special thanks to Mrs 
Phelps who tirelessly supports basketball in the 
primary! 

Motorcross Success! 
Well done to Finley Reece who participated in the 
BOPMCC Trident High Inter Schools Motorcross 
competition on Friday 7th June at Awakaponga. 
He got 3rd place in the MX50cc 6-8 years. This is 
an awesome achievement Finley and we can see 
by your smile how much it meant to you. Best of 
luck for your upcoming races! 
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Student leaders 
We are blessed to have a wonderful group of 
student leaders in primary again this year.  They 
undertake a range of roles around the school and 
look for ways to contribute.  Over the next few 
issues of the newsletter they are going to 
introduce themselves to you.  This week we are 
hearing from Daniel and Zarah. 

Hi, my name is Daniel 
and this year I have 
the privilege of being a 
BC Student Leader.  I 
was born in South 
Africa and my family 
moved to NZ three 
years ago.  In my 
spare time I like to ride 
my bike and I’m crazy 
about LEGO!  In the 
weekends I enjoy 
spending time with my 
family at The Mount 

and kayak fishing with my dad.  Recently my 
family trained a guide dog puppy who has 
successfully gone into the breeding programme.  
In Year 4 I saw videos of the cyclone victims in 
South Africa so I organised a fundraiser for City 
Hope, a Christian organisation in Durban.  My 
main goal as a Student Leader is to set a good 
example by being a team player and helping BC 
to be the best it can be. 

Hi my name is Zarah.  I am a Primary Student 
Leader.  I am in Mrs Simms-Cook’s class, E4.  I 
am in Scott House.  My hobbies are horse riding 
and drawing.  I love 
animals and I love 
playing with my dog 
Sika.  You will find me 
in the playground or 
just walking around 
the school.  I love 
talking to people so if 
you have any worries 
at school come and 
see me or my Primary 
Student Leader 
friends and we will 
help out. 

Around the school

Online privacy 
A friendly reminder that posting images on Social 
Media such as Facebook or Instagram of students 
within the school setting, other than your own 
child, is not allowed.  This includes children who 
might be in the background of a photo. We 
appreciate your support and considered attention 
to this matter for the safety and wellbeing of our 
students.  

Absence procedures 
When your child is away from school sick or for 
any other reason, it is important that the office is 
notified before 8:30am.  After our morning roll is 
taken the school office is required to follow up on 
any child who is absent if we haven’t been 
advised why.  This is a very important procedure 
designed to ensure the safety of all children.  On 
one morning last week we had 27 unexplained 
absences, which needed to be followed up.  Your 
support with this would be appreciated.  You can 
let us know when your child is away by either 
emailing on absences@beth.school.nz or calling 
5766769 (then selecting Option 1). 

Uniform  
Have you lost a school jersey?  We have two 
unnamed school jerseys in the school office.  
Both are well worn and look to be sized for a Year 
3/4 student.  If you think one of these might be 
yours please see Victoria in the primary office.

E2 Variety performance 
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BC Primary

Market Day
Tuesday 25th June

Time 1:30pm - 2:45pm
Venue: Primary Hall

This term children throughout BC Primary have been
‘Getting Down to Business’.

Working together to research, design, create and develop 
products for market.

Next Tuesday we will be running our Community Market 
where each business will sell their product.  We would love 
to have you there to support the children and their ideas.

Children and families are invited to bring money to spend at  
the market.  All NZ$$ can be exchanged on the day at our 
school bank.  This is important as only $BC Bucks will be 

accepted for purchasing products at the market.  To ensure 
that children don’t overspend we will not exchange more 

the $10 NZ per student at one time.  We also ask that 
students only exchange what they want to spend as the 

bank will not buy back BC Bucks.

There will be a coffee cart on site for adults only.


